
 
 

 
  

Friday  31 st  May 2019  
 
The yard will be supervised before 
school from 8.45am and after school 
until 3.45pm   
 
Please do not drop children at 
school before 8.45am  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Important Dates  
  

Wednesday 5 th  June  

World Environment Day  

 

Monday 10 th  June  

Public Holiday ï No School  

 

Friday 14 th  June  

Parent Forum: Student Wellbeing  

 
 

Dear parents and carers,  

 
Grounded in Truth  

Walk Together in Courage  

This week is Reconciliation Week  

 

The theme this year is a challenging one for all Australians. 

Many of us learnt very little about our colonial past and the 

impact this had o n Aboriginal and Torres Strait I slander peoples. 

Therefore it is very hard for us to understand and walk together 

in courage.  

 

At the heart of reconciliation is the relationship between th e 

broader Australian community an d Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

I slander peoples. To foster positive relationships we must 

acknowledge the truth of the past. Our colonial history has had 

significant impact on the lives of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islan der history .  

 

On Monday evening a group of teachers and parents from our 

community came together to be part of cultural training with 

Julianne, Keith and Michelle. All staff experienced similar 

training last month. We listened to their stories of the impa ct 

that  past laws and policies had on their families. I cannot 

imagine what it would be like to come home from your day to 

find your children had been taken away. I cannot imagine 

having to sign an agreement in order to move freely in society 

and having to  agree not to mix with family and friends within 

the community. I cannot imagine going into a store with the 

possibility of not being served due to my race or skin colour.  

 

I would like to thank Michelle, Julianne and Keith for sharing 

their personal stories on Monday and it was a real privilege to 

hear them. I feel sad that these things have occurred in our past 

and hope for a brighter future for all people in Australia. We do 

need to walk with courage, unlearn and relearn so that we treat 

everyone with greater kindness and respect.  

 

Wednesday 5 th  of June  

 
World Environment Day  
Dress up like an animal or wear 

something green and bring a Gold 
Coin donation. Money raised will 

go to Friends of the Leadbeater 

Possum . 
 

 
 

Organised by FPS Green Team  

https://www.leadbeaters.org.au/


  
 

 

 

For 2019, the office will be open at 

the following times.  

*Monday  8.30am ï 4.00pm  

Tuesday  8.45am  ï 4.00pm  

Wednesday  8.30am ï 4.00pm  

*Thursday  8.30am ï 4.00pm  

Friday   8.30am ï 4.00pm  

 

Uniform Sales *  

Mondays 3.00pm ï 4.00pm  

Thursdays 8.30am  -  9.30am  

If you require uniforms and cannot 

make these times, please email 

footscray.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  to 

make other arrang ements.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAMPS, SPORTS AND 

EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF)  

If you are in receipt  of a 

concession card, you may be 

entitled to an annual payment of 

$125.00 to be used for camps, 

sports and/or excursion 

expenses. This amount is paid 

directly to the school and will be 

allocated by the school for your 

child.  

 

 

BANK  DETAILS  

Commonwealth Ba nk  

Footscray Primary School  

BSB:063 132  

Account number 10090179  

Please include a reference with the 

student(s)ô names. 

 

 

 

EFTPOS available at the office  

 
 

 

 

Today, 80 per cent of Australians believe it is important to 

undertake formal truth telling processes, according to the 2018 

Australian Reconciliation Barometer. Australians are ready to 

come to terms with our history as a crucial step towards a 

unified future, in which we understand, value and respect each 

other.   

 

Whether youôre engaging in challenging conversations or 

unlearning and relearning what you know, this journey requires 

all of us to walk together with courage.   

 

 
 

Here are some other reflections:  

 

"Thank you to FPS for providing parents with the opportunity to attend 

the Cross -Cultural Training during Nationa l Reconciliation Week. What 

an incredible privilege it was to listen to and learn from the very 

personal and deeply moving stories told by our facilitators. Their 

generosity, kindness and wisdom made it a very special evening"  ï 

Parent  

 

"Julianne's, Keith's and Michelle's presentation was engaging, 

sometimes confrontational and very worthwhile. It deepened my 

understanding and ignited my interest to learn more about the effects 

of Colonisation on Australia's inspiring First Peoples. It cemented in my 

beliefs that Aboriginal people still need far more self -determination, 

and we have an obligation to hear and honour  those stories with the 

deepest respect." -  Parent    

 

"It was a true privilege to attend the Cultural Understanding Training 

for staff. The p resenters did an incredible job, giving a brief overview of 

Aboriginal history, culture and people and the devastating and 

continuing effects of colonisation. Through sharing of their personal 

histories and insights, the presenters delivered a session that  was 

engaging, heartbreaking and hopeful at the same time. I thought I had 

a good understanding of issues affecting First Nations peoples, but I 

really donôt - I learned so much and I am committed to learning more." 

-  Staff member  

 

OFFICE NEWS  

mailto:footscray.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://southernskips.com.au/exfiles/weaccept.jpg&imgrefurl=http://southernskips.com.au/&h=69&w=337&tbnid=xflDuFErg8FVqM:&zoom=1&q=eftpos%20symbol&docid=vUA2HuXPGu11fM&ei=n41uVMe1FuOhmQWf64LABA&tbm=isch&ved=0CCsQMygOMA4&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=292&page=1&start=0&ndsp=26


  
"The Cultural Awareness Training evening for FPS teachers, 

Education Support staff, office staff and leadership was an 

informative and humbling experience. We were privileged with 

the opportunity to meet with our Koorie Liaison Office, 

Julianne Frazer, Uncle Keith, their niece, Michelle.  

 

In our role as educators, we all strongly believe in the 

importance of learning and teaching about Australian 

Aboriginal history ï and this history includes the confronting 

truths of the violent colonisation of a land and people by the 

British.  

 

The workshop was an opportunity for teachers to share their 

passion s and their fears about teaching Australiaôs tragic 

history. As we do not have any Australian First Nations 

teachers at FPS, we are all aware of the sensitivity around 

teaching this history from a non -Aboriginal perspective. 

However, we were reassured by J ulianne, Uncle Keith and 

Michelle that the most confronting parts of our history ï the 

Stolen Generation, massacres and perspectives of First 

Nations people today, are all a necessary part of Australiaôs 

history ï as evidenced in the Victorian Cross -Curric ulum 

Priorities, Learning about Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

histories and cultures. Many of these troubling parts of our 

history can be taught from Years 3 -6.  

 
Our Senior Education Improvement Leader, John Stone, also 

presented at the workshop an d he acknowledged teachersô 

concerns that their teaching may be tokenistic. He explained 

that while this may be the case initially, tokenism is better 

than nothing. He reiterated that our fear of tokenism or 

sensitivity around the appropriate language to u se should not 

be a deterrent to teaching Aboriginal history at all.  

 
The most powerful message that I took away from the 

workshop was from Michelle. She explained that while we may 

feel uncomfortable about teaching some aspects of history, we 

can always ac cess supports to work with our students from an 

Aboriginal perspective.  She said that our role as teachers is 

not to teach culture, but to teach history."   -  Staff member   

 

Philip Fox  

Principal  

   
Thank you to Patricia, parent of Altjira and Tiger for sharing your ski lls and 

knowledge  of  traditional weaving  with students from Foundation B.  

 

 

 

 

Lost Property  

We currently have a very high 

number of  items in lost property. 

Please ensure you or your child are 

checking lost property on a regular 

basis for missing items. At the end 

of each term, labelled uniform 

items will be returned to the 

classroom teached. Any unlabelled 

items and non -uniform will b e 

taken to charity.  

 

 

Toothbrush Recycling  

This term, the Green Team will 

continue to collect used plastic 

toothbrushes and toothpaste 

container s to recycle, so we avoid 

sending them to landfill! Please 

bring your used toothbrushes to 

the office, where the Green Team 

has set up a collection point.  

 

 



  Board Game Club off to a Great Start! 
 
This term, Board Game Club has started on 
Monday lunch times in the Greenwood with 
Charlotte. We have had children from 
Foundation to Grade 6 playing together and 
exploring new games. It has been fantastic to 
see all students demonstrate our school values, 
especially Respect and Co-operation. 
 
If your family has any board games which they 
are no longer using, please consider donating 
them to the Board Game Club by bringing them 
to the office. All games are kept in the library 
and can be borrowed by all classes at FPS.  
 
Thank you! 
 
Charlotte Smith  
Grade 5 Teacher 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

Foundation News  
 

Excursion to NGV  

In our Foundation cohort, we have been investigating 

óinspiration and expressionô. Our excursion to the National 

Gallery of Victoria was an introduction to learning about 

expression through art. The NGV led us to discovering how 

each artist or individual express their ideas in different ways. 

We have also been doing some inspirational writing about the 

excursion as well as our awesome little magic clay sculptures, 

which we made when we were there. We revisited describing 

words to help us write about our sculptures. We have been 

reading óThe Dotô as our inspirational text. We also got to 

make our own painting/drawing. We all star ted with the same 

prompt: 5 c ircles or an inkblot. We saw  how each of our 

friends transformed this into a masterpiece. We were all 

inspired but expressed this differently. We have learnt how 

everyone has differing perspectives and appreciation.  

 

We enjoyed the excursion to the NGV and have taken ideas 

from here into our Student - led Inquiry time in the classroom.  

 

 

 

 



  Visual Art s News  

 
Students have continued to unpack the school values at the 

beginning of each art lesson and are sharing what each 

value looks an d sounds like during art. Year  1 students are 

connecting to their Unit of Inquiry about How the World 

Works. They have been using oil pastels and food dye to 

create their background for their collage piece titled óThe 

Weatherô. 

 
 

Foundation students have been investigating cutting an d 

curling skills. They created a collaborative art piece titled óMy 

Countryô. Using paint and a variety of tools they printed the 

background and then added curled paper for the foreground.  

 
Students in Year  3 have been looking at pattern and form in 

th eir art work. They used a variety of scratching tools to 

create patterns on their animals.  

 

Mrs Wendy Platt  

Visual Arts Teacher  

 

 



School Calendar ï Term 2, 2019  
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26  27  

Student reports 

go home to 

parents  

28  

Last day of term  

Dear Student, Parents and Carers, 
 
For World Environment Day, Green Team are going to raise money to help Australian Endangered Animals. 
Australian animals are special and unique, and we want to protect our diversity. 
 
Dress up like an animal or wear something green and bring a Gold Coin donation on Wednesday 5th June. 
9ŀŎƘ ŎƭŀǎǎΩǎ DǊŜŜƴ ¢ŜŀƳ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Friends of the 
Leadbeater PossumΦ ¢ƘŜ [ŜŀŘōŜŀǘŜǊ tƻǎǎǳƳ ƛǎ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀΩǎ Ŧŀǳƴŀƭ ŜƳōƭŜƳΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŎǊƛǘƛŎŀƭƭȅ ŜƴŘŀƴƎŜǊŜŘΦ ¸ƻǳ 
can find out more about this special animal here:  https://www.leadbeaters.org.au/ 
 

 
Thank you, 
 
Holly (4A), Tilly (4B), Mae (FD), Rocio (3B), Mora (5B), Eva (1B), Thomas (2A) and the rest of the Green Team! 
 
 

https://www.leadbeaters.org.au/
https://www.leadbeaters.org.au/


 

 

 


